NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

May 13, 2010

April 20:
The last NDSWG meeting.
The following is a summary of the main topics of discussion of the April 20th meeting
· The NDSWG discussed the proposed NPRR “Modeling of Non-generator PUNs” from ERCOT legal. There is not a consensus on this issue between TSP’s. Some TSP’s want any modeling data requirements to be between ERCOT and the PUN. However, these PUNs are not registered ERCOT entities and there is not a way to obligate them to providing data to ERCOT. There was also discussion of a pending FERC ruling that may have an impact on this issue by requiring all transmission owners to register. NDSWG will table this issue until the FERC direction becomes clearer. ERCOT can issue a NPRR if they are having any issues on obtaining PUN model information.
· ERCOT provided the latest updates on the Database Load frequency timing and expectations. ERCOT provided updates on plans to implement weekly database loads beginning in May. The NMMS 8.1 patch will be installed the last weekend in April. ERCOT thought that they would be able to get to a weekly load schedule for Market go live. 
· An ERCOT proposed NOGRR 034 was discussed. It is removing a section that allows TSP telemetry metric exemptions for planned telemetry outages because ERCOT does not have systems and processes to track this and update the telemetry metrics accordingly. ERCOT also has concerns that this exclusion could be used by TSP’s to exempt any telemetry failures from the metrics. 
The NDSWG would like to see some sort of tracking system that would allow the TSPs and QSEs to report outages. The ability to removed "planned" outages was essential when the NDSWG developed the telemetry standards and TSPs/QSEs probably cannot meet the standards without this capability. 
ERCOT has stated some concerns on the cost and complexity of a telemetry outage tracking system. ERCOT instead would like to consider lowering the telemetry metrics standards and leave the reporting that includes all outages.

The NDSWG Updated NOGRR034 with proposed plans to obtain an outage tracking system after go-live. The NDSWG also recommends that the current telemetry metrics for individual data points be set to the current zonal metric standard until a new tracking system is implemented. These recommendations were subsequently given to OWG where they were approved and ERCOT is working on an impact analysis to give to ROS at their June meeting. 
· NDSWG reviewed ERCOTs comments to NPRR146 that ROS directed the NDSWG review and comment.  In general, the NDSWG would like to retain the 15 day window on allowing ICCP name changes. ERCOT comments provided a 15-45 day window depending on the time during the month that the equipment would be put into the production models. The NDSWG would like to have ERCOT modify its business processes to allow a 15 day timeline prior to any weekly database load. Comments to NPRR146 were compiled and submitted back to ROS. 
· ERCOT presented updates on TSP meetings and protocol timelines. Nodal timelines for modeling requirements will need to be followed starting in September 2010.
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